AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2017
The Annual General Meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday, 22nd May 2017 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 8.0 p m.

Present were:-  Mr John Griffiths (Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, Kevin Morris, Julian Harries, David Ambrey, Mrs Anne James, Cllr David Howlett Pembs County Council, Mrs Margaret Griffiths, Clerk, Mrs E Forrest and Mr S Evans.
1. Apologies

There were no apologies as all members were present.
2. Minutes of the Last Annual General Meeting.

The minutes of the 2016 AGM were read. These had been read, agreed and signed at the June 2016 meeting.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

4. Chairman’s Report
The Chairman, Mr John Griffiths, reported that it had been a “run of the mill” year, the main business over the past year had been highway matters, drawing defects and problems to the attention of Pembrokeshire County Council, who in the main had attended promptly to the matters which were reported. Very few planning applications had been received for consideration. The matter of a defibrillator had been discussed on several occasions and Ms Jane Lewis, British Heart Foundation officer had attended the September meeting and gave a short talk on the purchasing, training and using a defibrillator. Mr Griffiths added that this was his last meeting as a community councillor after thirty years of being a member. He thanked his fellow councillors for their support over the past year and for their good attendance at meetings, also Councillor David Howlett, Pembrokeshire County Council for his attendance at meetings and for his assistance. He thanked the Clerk for her hard work throughout the year and he wished her a happy retirement. He wished the members every success in employing a new Clerk.
5. Election of Officers
It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Kevin Morris and agreed that David Ambrey, the present Vice Chairman, be elected Chairman. David Ambrey took the Chair. It was proposed by Kevin Morris, seconded by Anne James and agreed that Bryn Vaughan be elected Vice Chairman.

6. Any Other Business
Mrs Anne James on behalf of all members thanked John Griffiths for his work over the years as a member of Ambleston Community Council. Mrs James made a presentation on behalf of the members. Mr Griffiths thanked the members for their gift and their good wishes.
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.10 p m.

